SALEM METHODIST PRESCHOOL &
AND EXTENDED CARE July 2017

Dear Salem Methodist Preschool parents,
The start of the 2017-2018 school year is just around the corner! Below you will find a
list of important dates and reminders. '

Our Extended Care programming will begin on Monday, August 14M1 Please refer to
the separate green sheet for details if you are enrolled in this program. If you are in need of
flexible Extended care (will be available Mon-Fri 7:00 am — 6:00 pm), please contact the
preschool office. We can accommodate your schedule — early drop off, pick up at your request,
Stay ‘N Play and flexible days for drop-in.

Our parent Open House is scheduled for Tuesday, August 29, 2017 at 7:00 pm. This is
a meeting for parents only. Please arrive before 7:00 to pick up your folder. We will discuss
05classroom to meet the teachers. Your information packet and evening schedule will be
available for pickup in the Welcome Center on the east side of the building. Please remember
to bring any outstanding completed forms with you this evening.

An All-School classroom visitation day is scheduled for Thursday, August 31* between
9 and 1:00. You and your child will meet the teacher(s) and spend time in the classroom
together. We will be asking parents to complete any missing information at this time. Thisis a
special day for you and your child, so please make other arrangements for siblings. If your
child is enrolled in any Enrichment classes, you can stop in the classroom and meet the teacher
when you are visiting on Thursday. All preschool classes, Enrichment classes, and Stay ‘N
Play will begin on Tuesday, Sept 5*.

Thank you for returning the medical and lead assessment forms (they are due N OW)).
If you have not done so, please return them ASAP! If your child’s birthday is in August or
September, we know that you will be returning the form right after his/her appointment. Please
let the office know when we can expect the forms by sending an email to us.
salemmethodistpreschoolll5@gmail.com

Please feel free to call if you have any questions. I am looking forward to the start of a

great school year!
Sincerely, 6 f\
Cindy Schaefer

Director

Salem Methodist Preschool and Extended Care
115 W. Lincoln Ave.
Barrington, iL 60010

Phone: 847-381-0536
salemmethodistpreschoci 1 1 5@gmail.com
www salemmethodistpreschoeol.org

- OVER FOR SCHEDULE



Salem Methodist Preschool & Extended Care
Start-Up Schedule!

All classroom visitations on Thursday, August 31% are scheduled in one-hour blocks of time for
each class. You will receive this information at the Parent Open House night (8/29). If you
have a specific request (ie. babysitting schedule, sibling conflict, work, other) please contact the
office so we can schedule a time that works best for your child and you!

Mon 8/14 Extended Care begins (available Mon-Fri 7:00 am—6:00 pm)

Week of 8/23-26 Ready, Set Preschool! Camp Mon-Tues-Wed
(see flyer for details)
Extended Care continues

Week of 8/21-8/30 Ready, Set Preschool! Camp Mon-Tues-Wed
(see flyer for details)
Extended Care continues

Tues 8/29 Parent Open House 7:00 pm in Sanctuary

Thurs 8/31 All-School Visitation Day
9:00-11:30 am for AM classes (9-10 or 10:30-11:30)
9:30-11:00 am for Enrichment
Extended Care continues

Mon 9/4  Labor Day Holiday — NO SCHOOL

Tues 9/5  ALL Preschool, Enrichment classes begin (modified schedule for
Young 2’s, 2’s, 3’s, Pre 4’s)
Stay ‘N Play begins

Wed 9/6 Classes continue
(modified schedule for Young 2’s, 2’s, 3’s & Pre 4’s)



